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Information Regarding the Sale/Possession of Unnamed AR

15/AK 47 “Series” Firearms


The Department of Justice (hereafter Athe Department@) has received numerous 
inquiries from the public and firearms industry personnel about the legality of various AR
15/AK 47 “series” style firearms that have not been named by the Department as Aseries@ 
assault weapons. The Department believes that the public and law enforcement are best served 
by reference to the generic definition of assault weapons set forth in SB 23, rather than 
reliance upon a scheme of identifying assault weapons by name.  Therefore, the Department 
will not update the list of “series” assault weapons. 

SB 23 has banned the possession, sale and manufacture of firearms with the 
characteristics of assault weapons as defined in California Penal Code §12276.1 since January 
1, 2000. A semiautomatic centerfire rifle with the capacity to accept a detachable magazine 
and any of the generic features listed in Penal Code §12276.1(a)(1) is contraband unless it was 
registered prior to January 1, 2001. It is illegal to manufacture, cause to be manufactured, 
distribute, transport, import, keep for sale, offer or expose for sale, give or lend such a 
weapon, except as permitted by law. 

Law enforcement officials, firearm dealers and the public should be aware that 
semiautomatic centerfire rifles that are modified to be temporarily incapable of accepting 
detachable magazines, but can be restored to accommodate detachable magazines, are assault 
weapons if they have any of the features listed in §12276.1(a)(1). The Department intends to 
exercise its power pursuant to Penal Code section 12276.5(i) to adopt regulations as 
“necessary or proper to carry out the purposes and intent” of California law to ban assault 
weapons in the state. 

Individuals who own firearms that meet the generic definition of assault weapons 
banned by SB 23 must do one of the following in order to comply with existing law: remove 
the features, sell the firearm (without the features), or permanently alter the firearm so that it 
cannot accept a detachable magazine. 

It remains illegal to possess assault weapons banned by name (either in statute or 
regulation), unless those assault weapons are registered and possessed in accordance with state 
law. The time limits for registration, which depend on the make and model of the assault 
weapon, are set forth in Penal Code §12285. 


